Sports Premium funding, expenditure and impact

The government is providing funding to each school to improve the quality of sport and PE for the

children in their primary schools. Each school will receive £8000 plus an extra £5 per pupil each year.

It is anticipated that this will now continue until 2020. Schools must spend the sports funding on

improving further their sports provision, but have the freedom to choose how they do this.

Primary PE sports Funding awarded to Brookside Primary School:

Number of pupils on roll 228
Basic Funding £8,000
Additional amount per pupil @ £5 each £1,140

Total funding received

£9,140 (Estimate for 2016/17)

Breakdown of Sports Funding expenditure:

Mark Waters Coaching

Employing a qualified sports coach/teacher to deliver a PE lesson to
every class each week. This also provides CPD to class teachers as they
receive regular lesson plans and observe high quality lessons.

National Ice Centre

Year 5 have the opportunity to have ice skating lessons once a week for
a half term (6 weeks).

Paul Sturgess

Former Harlem Globetrotter athlete; provided a day in which each class
got high quality access to basketball lessons.

Maths of the Day

Maths of the Day is an online resource that provides 1000+ lesson plans
on how to deliver the maths curriculum through physical activity.
Utilised by class teachers on a regular basis (to be fully implemented in
2017-18 academic year).

Swimming

Year groups 1, 2 & 6 (39 weeks in total split between the classes) are
provided with swimming lessons at ELA with teaching from qualified
teachers.

Forest Schools

Year 4 attend a local Forest School for one full school day every week for
6 weeks.

International GB runners

GB international runners Cameron Boyek and Sam Stabler provided a
day of lessons for classes as well as an inspirational assembly.

A sustainable impact:

Alongside the PE subject leader’s Improvement Plan, the sustainability of the spending of the Sports

premium Spending money is considered. Views of Pupils about all areas of PE and sport are gathered

the end of the year via a pupil survey. A link to these views can be found on our website.

Regular feedback is gathered from staff around the impact of the sports coaching provider that is

employed by the school, and with regards to any external athletes that are involved with the school.

Swimming and ice skating teachers provide assessments that demonstrate the impact that these

lessons have on pupils attainment in these PE curriculum areas.




